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   “Alis grave nil”

St.Michaels Village Community Group  

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

       Monday 13th August 2012  At London Beach @ 7.30 p.m.

Present: Ken Mulholland,  Lorna Mulholland, Andrew Bennett, Vic Cole, Liz Entwistle, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Barbara Misslebrook, Trevor Bingham, Mike Dewdney, Rosie Dewdney, Rosemary Dayborn, Sandra Sutters, 

Apologies: James Entwistle, Rob Solly, Raymond Crawfurd, Rev. Eileen Harrop, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal
Welcome:  To a new member Margaret Jordan

Minutes of last meeting:  The minutes were agreed and signed. Most matters arising will be discussed within this months agenda.  The exception is the Chalk Avenue project for which Jean has completed a great deal of work.  This project is to be on the back burner until 2013.

Financial Report: The Treasurer  reported that  currently there is £2000.00 in the savings account and

£2473.60 in the current account.  A  cheque was written which will be deducted from this amount  for £34.00. This is to cover the costs incurred in the refurbishment of the planter. 

Quiz - 29th September   . The next quiz will be held on 29th September, and the lead will be taken by the Community Group. 

Responsibilities:
Questions  -  Rosemary - Completed



Compere   -   Ken



Raffle        -   Andrew and Rob   (will need raffle tickets and prizes)



Prizes
    -   Andrew and Rob  (bottles of wine for first prize and a booby prize needed



Publicity    -   Trevor and Ken



Printing     -    Ken - Completed



Marking    -     Rosemary and Priyank

                            PA System -    Mike Dewdney - agreed

 Can everyone please e.mail or telephone Rosemary to book a table. rosemary@dayborn.co.uk  01580-765343  Table of up to 8 people at £5 per head.  Bring your own drinks and 'nibbles'

Joint Dinner Dance at London Beach - 1st December:   There will be 8 tables of 10 people, so 80 tickets to sell.  The price will probably be £35 per ticket to cover dinner and music.  London Beach will generously give back the cost of the dinner. If all tickets are sold this will be in the region of £2000   All will need to sell tickets.. A reminder will be given to the St Michaels Hall Committee to also sell tickets.  Sandra to source suitable music. 

Project Status

Flower bed surround- This has been completed.   It was agreed to give a present to Chris Walker with thanks from the group, for doing such a good job. 

Tree for Jubilee  Tenterden town council will supply the tree and guard and plant the tree. The price will be £350. Date for planting to be either Sat 20th or Sun.21st October.  Sir Donald Sinden has agreed to come.  In order to include the community in this project a village 'elder' and 'junior' are also to be asked to assist.  First suggestion for 'elder' is Doreen Mortimer to recognise all she has done for the village, Ken to ask her, and Rosie to approach the 

St Michaels Primary School and ask if there is a child who should be recognised in this way, or could they run a competition, open to all in the school, the winner to assist in the planting of the tree.  Trevor is to propse the wording and order the granite plinth once wording has been agreed.  Need to do this by e.mail as there is a 6 week period for engraving to be done, before delivery.

Christmas Tree Lights The cost of sending the tree to Skipton for refurbishment is prohibitive.  The Skipton company have recommended a freelance person from Essex, who will come down here to do the job.  The cost will be approx. £1200  He will need premises in which to do this work, so the village hall was suggested.  A check will be made for a free day, probably during half term week October 29th –2nd November..

Village Notice Board  The offer of a notice board by Colin Kinloch has been declined because the necessary  required  changes to the board weren’t permissible by TTRP.  It is felt that the board may now  be used at Highbury Hall.

Ken voiced concern over the space available as there is a manhole cover extremely close by and the Tenterden board ordered is larger than previously known.  Ken has researched Notice Boards and because of the weight of Heritage style boards, the foundations have to be approx. 2ft deep.  Vic to check the manhole to see what utility or drains there are  and which way they run.  Liz said she and Jamie have an obligation to replace the Church and WI boards and as Tenterden Town Council will not allow anything other than their own notices on their board, it may be that there is only room for a St Michaels board. Furthermore the TTC board is double sided which presents health & safetly concerns if used as such.
KM further explained that following his measuring up of the post office forecourt there isn’t room for 2 large heritage style notice boards side by side in the position  between the post box and telephone kiosk as previously visualised. Even if 2 signs were somehow squeezed in it would look ridiculous. One large centralised St Michaels board to cater for Community Group, Church and WI would be ideal.
It was suggested that local businesses are approached to sponsor a new St Michaels  board, as there isn’t currently enough money to finalise the project  this year due to the forthcoming expenditure for new Christmas tree lights and the Jubilee tree  

Website Gallery The photos stored in the gallery need to be sorted under headings in order to make it more user friendly.  Cost of doing this is a one off £100 - £150  It was agreed to get his work done.

AOB: 

· Barbara said how much she admired the new signs on the village hall.

· Christmas – Ken to approach The Crown to ask if they wish to be involved with the festivities.

Next meeting:  Monday 10th September at 7.30  London Beach  

NB:.  On the agenda will be  Christmas project planning

